
   EL CAMINO COMMUNITY COLLEGE DISTRICT 
   16007 Crenshaw Boulevard, Torrance, California 90506-0001 

   Telephone (310) 532-3670 or 1-866-ELCAMINO 
www.elcamino.edu 

August 17, 2015 
 
 
Board of Trustees 
El Camino College 
 
Dear Members of the Board: 
 
Welcome to the end of summer.  This is an exciting week as we prepare for the start of 
school.  Professional Development Day is Thursday, August 20, 2015; classes begin on 
Saturday, August 22, 2015.  Please advise all of your student friends to arrive early as 
parking will be at a premium.  I am sure you have all of your books by now. 
 
The August meeting of the El Camino Community College District Board of Trustees 
will be held on Monday, August 17, at 4:00 p.m. in the Board Room.  The agenda is 
relatively brief and does not include a closed session.  Our two presentations are 
Superintendent/President Search Update and the El Camino Community College District 
Budget.   
 
The consent agenda is initiated with Academic Affairs routine presentations and the very 
important El Camino College and Compton Center FTES report and summary 
information.  Please see memo from Dr. Shankweiler (Attachment 1).   
 
As mentioned in the last Board meeting, we plan to reinstitute a winter intersession in 
2016-2017 to improve FTES for both locations. 
 
Student and Community Advancement presents routine items supplemented by Dr. 
Nishime’s explanation on International Recruitment (Attachment 2). 
  
Administrative Services presents routine reports including supplemental information 
noted as follows: 

Attachment 3:  A memo from Ann Garten which provides an explanation for the 
contract on page AS 5, item B.B.9. 
Attachment 4: A memo from Jo Ann Higdon provides an explanation for the 
contract on page AS 7, item C.B.1. 
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Measure E returns with the contract for the Administration Building Replacement Project 
discussed at the last Board meeting on page E2, item C.  Please see Jo Ann Higdon’s 
memo for an explanation of the recommendation (Attachment 5). 
 
Human Resources agenda presents a number of routine actions to initiate the 2015-16 
academic year.  Item 35 on pages HR 9 through HR 19 present administrator and faculty 
base salaries for 2015-2016.   
 
The Compton Center report updates information on faculty hires, Professional 
Development (FLEX) Day, Full-time Equivalent Students projections, and facilities. 
 
The Office of the President and Board of Trustees presents a first reading for the Board 
Policy that I have mentioned at the last couple of Board meetings that addresses Board of 
Trustee health benefits.  Over 10 years ago, when I proposed the policy, I believed 
Trustees should have the same benefits of management employees.  I now humbly submit 
these changes and believe this is a better public policy. 
 
Supplemental reading includes the following: 

1. Memo from Ms. Linda Beam regarding the Superintendent/President Search 
Process Update (Attachment A); 

2. Memo from Ms. Linda Beam regarding the Minimum Wage Modification - 
Analysis and Status Update (Attachment B); 

3. Memo from Ms. Irene Graff regarding the Student Opinions on the BOG Fee 
Waiver Changes (Attachment C); 

4. Memo from Dr. Jeanie Nishime regarding the Chancellor’s Office Educational 
Planning Imitative (EPI) – Starfish (Attachment D); 

5. Email from Ms. Jo Ann Higdon regarding faculty summer retroactive pay 
corrections (Attachment E); 

6. Memo from Dr. Jeanie Nishime regarding the reorganization of Student and 
Community Advancement (Attachment F); 

7. South Bay Workforce Investment Board News Release regarding the Advanced 
Manufacturing and Engineering Technology Linked Learning Consortium 
(Attachment G); 

8. “Pension critic still an irritant to unions,” L.A. Daily News (Attachment H); 
9. Memo from Dr. Jeanie Nishime regarding Accreditation Responses     

(Attachment I). 
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If you have any questions, comments or concerns about the agenda, please feel free to 
call Ms. Susan Pickens or me prior to the Board meeting so we can provide an informed 
response.  As always, you are welcome join me at 3 p.m. in my office. 

Sincerely, 

Thomas M. Fallo 
Superintendent/President 
















































